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           TOGETHER WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE!! 

                    2019 YEAR IN REVIEW 

WOW!  What a year this has been! I know God is do-
ing some great things through us and the enemy is not 
happy about it as we’re definitely under attack. How-
ever, I also know God is still on the throne and will 
see us through every challenge. How do I know this? 
Because His Word tells me so! Jeremiah 29:11, my 
favorite verse, says: “For I know the plans I have for 
you," declares the LORD, "plans to prosper you 
and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a 
future.”  Another translation uses the words “and a 
good end.” I’ll take it either way as God’s promise to 
His children. When we pray to release God to have 
His way in every situation of our lives, we have to 
trust that whether we are experiencing what we believe 
to be good or bad, God is at work, ultimately working 
everything together for our good.  Romans 8:28.  
 
There are times when I get so frustrated that the enemy 
is keeping me from working on the online version of 
the CTC program by starting fires in things that on the 
surface have nothing to do with the ministry but rob 
me of time and money we can ill afford to lose. In 
these times, I have to remind myself that God knows 
the end that I can’t yet see. He is already at peace be-
cause He knows it will work to our good. It does me 
little good to fret or worry about things that are out of 
my control; instead, I must trust that God will give us 
the victory. 
 
When I paused to examine our accomplishments this 
past year, I can easily understand why the enemy has 
set his face against us.  A year ago, at this time we had 
1360 students in our CTC in-class program and no 
online program.  Today we have 1413 in-class stu-
dents and 12 online students for a total of 1425 an in-
crease of 65 over last year.  Additionally, we had 3229 
graduates as of December 2018 and this year we pres-
ently have 3506 an increase of 277 graduates in 2019. 
Can someone shout Hallelujah, Praise the LORD!!!!!  
 
To add insult to injury to our enemy, consider the 
three new churches we dedicated in Malawi in 2019! 
Plus the new church for Pastor Francis Ntotela just 
beginning construction, and the much larger church for 
Pastor Samuel Mtaula in Mozambique still under con-
struction.  That congregation is multiplying so fast 

that, once completed, will likely be holding multiple ser-
vices. I’ll share more on that next month.  Plus, there are 
the 6 churches we completed and dedicated in the Phil-
ippines this year, all with growing congregations.      
 
Dedza, Malawi 
Pastor Moses 
Chituka’s new build-
ing. He also directs a 
CTC program. 
 

Pastor Paul 
Waluma,  
Kankawo Vil-
lage, Balaka, 
Malawi.   

Pastor Willy Malu-
wa’s church Mathiya 

village, was delayed 
due to rain but is now 
finished.  I hope to go 

there soon. 
Pastor Samuel Mtau-
la future church site 
in Tete, Mozam-
bique.  Be sure to 
read next month’s 
newsletter.     

Pastor Jimmy  
Olivar’s church in 
Timamana Village, 
Surigao del Norte, 
Mindanao, The 
Philippines. 
 
                            



Pollescas, but is the result of the sacrifice of Elenita Or-
cullo, who allowed us to build a church in her ocean 
view front yard. For the sake of the gospel! 
 
TEN churches to the Glory of God!  Please continue to 
pray for the presence of the Holy Spirit to be evident in 
each one.  PTL!! 
 
Additionally, we reported on 
the 65 students who gradua-
tion in India, with another 
66 now in training among 3 
locations. 

 
I shared about the salvation of the 
former Muslim Imam, Sheik 
Mussa, who formerly oversaw 16 
mosques and is now preaching the 
gospel to the Glory of God! 
 

Pastor Francis, a CTC graduate 
and the director of one of our 
CTC locations, pastors a church 
in Jali Village, Malawi, that was 
destroyed in a storm. I asked for 
your help in replacing the mud 
brick church with a good, fired-brick building with a 
sheet metal roof. I released the funds we had so they 
could get started. We are still about $3500 short of 
completing this project!    
We also reported on the opening of Christian Training 
Center’s ONLINE program, where you can earn an ac-
credited Associate of Biblical Studies degree.  If you 
would like to see a sample lesson go to: 

www.itmctc.com  and enter 1116 for the Student ID 
and Demo as the password. Be sure to read the intro-
duction.  If you have questions or wish to enroll, contact 
me. My contact info is in the box below. 
 
There always seems to be more projects than money, 
but I want to thank each of you who have given and 
prayed for this ministry.  We are doing our best to pro-
vide you an opportunity to truly make a difference and 
see what your investment in missions is yielding.  At a 
time when many churches seem to be turning inward in 
the numbers race to fill pews or add satellites across 
town, we are seeking to reach further outward.  Know 
you are in my prayers.  If you have a special need, send 
me an email or call me.  I’ll release God with you! 
TOGETHER WE’RE MAKING A DIFFERENCE!! 

Pastor 
Franciers 
Duroca’s 
Church in 
La Frater-
nidad  
Village, 
on Minda-
nao.               
 

Pastor  
Roland 
Cabadongc 
church in 
Salvacion 
Village, on 
Mindanao. 
 
 

Pastor 
Jonjon 
Delig’s 
second 
church, 
Tubay, on 
Mindanao. 
 
 

Pastor  
Marianita 
Senoc’s 
church in 
Victory Vil-
lage, Minda-
nao. 

The last of the 
ten churches 
which I reported 
on in December’s 
News & Views, 
shepherded by 
Pastor Romeo 

YOU CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE!  To support RevC, use the Missionary Ventures postage paid return envelope; check payable to MVI 
and put “Pref RevC” on memo line or with your envelope send to P.O. Box 958 Oldsmar, FL 34677 make your check payable to ITM, and put 
“Project Gideon” or  “Preference Projects” or “Preference RevC”. Give online at www.revc.org  with Paypal or credit card.  IRS does not 
allow donors to designate a gift , but you can indicate your “preference” for its use.  CTC is now available ONLINE in English.  You can earn 
an accredited Associate of Biblical Studies Degree.  Have questions Contact:  revdc22@4securemail.com Blessings!!! RevC 
Notwithstanding any other statements in this communication, please remember  that any contributions to MVI or ITM are under their full discretion and control as is required by IRS regula-
tions.”  TM REGISTRATION: CH43132  “A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFO  MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER 
SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE (800-435-7352) WITHIN  FL.  REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY  FL.” 

https://itmctc.com/begin.asp?L=EN

